
Betty Lawyer 

How do you like all that rain we been getting? Last Wednesday lots of our 
Angles were gone on a cruise and it was pouring rain. We thought we 
would have a small group at our class so we decided to reward the ones 
who came with a nice surprise and have a free class. It was so funny to 
see the reaction as they pulled out their money to pay and we told them 
we were not going to charge you tonight. They said, really you are joking 
aren’t you? We told them we thought it would be a small crowd and we 
didn't think that many would be crazy enough to come out in the rain. We 
were hoping for at least 2 squares and believe it or not we had 4 squares 
of super dancers having a great time. Sometimes we have to do things 
like that to reward how wonderful our class and Angels are. 

The class level dance on Sunday was a big hit also. Romney called a fun 
dance for 7 squares and you know what? I don't think hardly anyone went 
home early. Thank you so much for all the members who came early and 
helped with the clothing sale, brought food and the ones who stayed and 
help clean up and put away chairs and tables. It makes it so much nicer 
when everyone helps. Our clothing sale did not do as good as usual be-
cause Romney did not leave much time between tips but that did mean 
you dancers got a lot of tips in so that was great. Linda Wicker and Teryl 
Ridgway have been working on a cooler way to tell our Ladies dancing as 
boys. Right now they are trying banners. Let them know what you think at 
one of our dances.  

At our last club meeting it was voted NOT to put away tables and chairs 
until 10:30 at our dances. We have received some comments from guests 
that it makes them feel like the dance is almost over if we do this too soon. 
We are hoping this will keep people from going home early. We will put 
some of the food away so there is not so much to do after the dance. This 
will also help with getting things ready for people who brought refresh-
ments to take them home. Some of us have to come early to set up tables 
and chairs and get kitchen ready. It makes a long night and it really helps 
when a few members help after the dance. We could use at least one or 
two members each dance to help run the dust mop over the dance floor. 
Dan or Bruce do this and need a break sometimes. You would be sur-
prised how much dust you bring up dancing on that wood floor. If we take 
turns nobody has to do it all.  THANK YOU for all that each of you do. It 
really helps. Remember we are a club and that's what clubs do. 

Our next Cowtown Singles members meeting is at Nikko's on April 8th and 
we hope to see you. Come at 5:30 and eat with us. 

Have a Happy Easter 

         Dan and Betty 
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Carolyn Griswould 

California is a wonderful place to live. So far this year 
we've had lots of rain, snow cap mountains, and our 
own mega poppy bloom. Spring has just sprung and 
we have a lot to look forward to. 

I sent cards to: Kathi Woods who had surgery, we 
hope she is on the mend. Ray Holguin had some test-
ing done, praying that was in his favor. Dan Layer, 
Bruce Roberts, and Lisa Spencer were sick for part 
of the month, we wished them well. Joel Stephenson 
had his hip replaced, and is recovering. 

We had deaths this month that we wanted to families 
to know we care. Charles Price's Step Father passed 
away. I sent a card out to the family.  

Friends of Cowtown, members of Riverside Single 
Swingers Bob Culpepper, and Jack Oliver passed. 
Cards were sent out to their loved ones. I pray all of 
the families will find comfort as they grieve their loss-
es. 

We are almost out of the cool weather and onto the 
heat.  Take care in the changing of the seasons. 

See you on the dance floor. 

   Carolyn Griswould 
   gris3woody@aol.com 
 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8-10:30 

Bruce Roberts  April 1 

Ray Holguin April 7 

Lillian Gomes  April 9 

Lois Roberts April 19 

 

April 5 

April 19 



Hello class and club mates, 

March came in like a lion and went out like a lamb, as 
the saying goes. I am loving the warm spring days.  

We just had our 3rd class level dance and it was fun 
as always. Our next, and last, class level dance will 
be the 4th Sunday in April, 4-28-19, 2:00 to 4:30. The 
caller Frank Lescrinier is a fun guy whom I am sure 
you will enjoy. Please make every effort to attend this 
dance. We plan a great afternoon, right at your level, 
so you can get your feet wet with new callers and 
meet new people. Ask any classmate who has ven-
tured into these dances to hear how fun it is. 

Classes themselves are rolling along very well. We 
are into plus calls now and that is quite interesting, 
even if challenging. Everyone is doing well and at-
tendance is staying constantly good. I hear even 
heavy rain didn't stop five squares from coming mid-
month. I also heard our president surprised the at-
tendees with free admission since you braved the 
rain. Nice gesture Betty! Phil and I missed that night 
because we were on a cruise with about 70 square 
dancers. We had a blast dancing onboard. See what 
you have to look forward to once you know the calls? 
You never know where in the world you can find 
square dancing. 

Happy Easter to you all. Keep dancing and we will 
see you in a square Wednesdays!  

       Janet and Phil 

4th Sunday Class 
Dance 

$6.00 

April 28 Frank Lescrinier 

Class started in September 
Cowtown Square Dance Center 

Experienced Clothing Sale 

Support O
ur  

Class Members!! 

Gene Stauffer 

Thank you for all the responses and corrections 
to your membership information. I have been up-
dating the data file as I receive them. 

I will publish a new Membership List after class 
graduation with the corrections and our new 
members. 

        Gene 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 


